
   

All services referenced in this material are funded and provided under an agreement with the Arkansas Department of Human 
Services.   
ARPEC-0057-18  September 2018 

 

Zika Virus Information  
 
The Zika virus disease is a nationally notifiable condition. We want to update you on what we know 
about the public health effects of the virus and to support your efforts in providing care to Summit 
Community Care patients at risk for exposure. 
 
In February 2016, the Zika virus was declared a worldwide health emergency. It is a mosquito-borne 
virus capable of causing a mild illness that is asymptomatic in most people. However, it can pose a risk 
for pregnant women resulting in serious birth defects including microcephaly and other brain 
abnormalities. The virus can be sexually transmitted. Guillain-Barré syndrome, a rare disorder causing 
muscle weakness and sometimes paralysis, was also reported in patients following suspected Zika virus 
infection.  
 
Here are the known details about the Zika virus: 

 The virus is actively transmitted in many areas — including Puerto Rico, Mexico, 20 countries in 
Central and South America, the Caribbean, Pacific Islands, and Africa. 

 The mosquitos that carry Zika are present in 30 U.S. states. The areas that are most likely to be 
affected include the Gulf states and cities in southern Florida/south Texas. 

 Zika can be sexually transmitted and has been found to remain in semen for a prolonged period. 

 Zika can be passed from a pregnant woman to her fetus. 

 In April 2016, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) published a Special Report in 
the New England Journal of Medicine concluding there is a causal relationship between prenatal 
Zika virus and microcephaly and other neurological disorders including Guillain-Barré syndrome. 

 Commercial testing is available for those with symptoms or exposure. The CDC continues to 
perform antibody testing after the virus has left the blood stream. 

 The CDC established a Zika Pregnancy and Infant Registry to monitor the effect of Zika virus 
infection during pregnancy on fetal and infant outcomes. 

 There is no treatment or vaccine for Zika virus infections. Medical care is directed at alleviating 
symptoms. The focus is on prevention of exposure by avoiding travel to areas with active Zika 
transmission and by protecting against mosquito bites. 

 Our medical coverage includes testing and evaluation for Zika virus. We support the current 
recommendations of the CDC for screening, testing and management of pregnant women and 
their infants. 

 Recommendations on counseling, diagnosis and testing of persons exposed (including pregnant 
women and women considering pregnancy) can be found at  
http://www.cdc.gov/zika/hc-providers/index.html. 

 
For more Zika information specific to Arkansas, visit  
https://www.healthy.arkansas.gov/programs-services/topics/zika-pregnancy-registry. 
 
Zika virus FAQ and resources are attached and can also be located on the Summit Community Care 
provider website. 

http://www.cdc.gov/zika/hc-providers/index.html
https://www.healthy.arkansas.gov/programs-services/topics/zika-pregnancy-registry

